Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Winter Board Meeting

U.S. Forest Service Seminole Ranger Station, Umatilla, Florida

22 January 2004

Attendees: Carrie Sekerak, Jay Exum, John Humphrey, Paul Moler, Steve Stiegler, Arnold Brunell, John Morgan, Dale Gawlik, Dan Dawson

Absent: None

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 1022
	

	Reading of the Winter Board Meeting Minutes
	Motion to approve with editorial revisions
	Approved 

	Report of Treasurer
	Arnold Brunell distributed a written report showing that the Chapter lost $948.44 on the Fall meeting.  Arnold noted that the keg for the social and snacks and beverages were fairly costly.  The Chapter also paid for more student banquet tickets (all students) than usual, and attendance was not as large as hoped, especially considering the nice location.  It was suggested that it would be beneficial to get a better estimate of meeting attendance prior to committing resources.  The Key Largo meeting location was an experiment by being an outlying area.  There was discussion of ways to increase attendance and whether increasing Fall meeting attendance should be a goal.  Having the meeting at a hotel, as opposed to a more informal like a camp, limits the ability to bring in outside beverages and food.  Arnold recommended that the Treasurer be closely involved in the planning of meetings because he is aware of ways to reduce costs like sales tax.  Arnold also suggested that the Chapter get an interest-bearing checking account or move some money to a savings account to take every opportunity to increase revenue from existing funds.  
	Approved – Arnold will provide follow up material on the scanner.

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	Credit card scanner
	Arnold Brunell reported that the Chapter is setting up a card scanner so that people can use it for conference registration or membership dues over the phone or on-line.  The scanner provides secure electronic transactions and costs $70-90 per year.  Rog Vanderhoof wrote that the Chapter could possibly get a scanner for as little as $50 per year, depending on several options.  DIGRESSION – There was discussion of the typical practice of including membership in the meeting registration.  It was suggested the including membership might pose a problem for people using a state credit card.  Jay Exum suggested that the Chapter offer a lower registration fee for members than nonmembers, but the nonmember fees would include their membership.  It was also agreed the Chapter should provide a lower rate for pre-registration as an incentive that increase the certainty of the number of attendees at the banquet thereby improving planning of the meeting and lowering costs.  John Humphrey suggested that the Chapter develop a policy for pre-registration that imposes a penalty for those who cancel at the last minute.  
	

	USFS Access Policy
	Carrie Sekerak reported that the Environmental Assessment for the Osceola National Forest will be released this winter for comments.  The Ocala National Forest draft Environmental Impact Study (EIS) is due out this summer for comment.  The Apalachicola National Forest draft EIS due out in the Fall for external review. 
	

	Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership
	Carrie Sekerak read the Chapter’s letter of support indicating a willingness to be an affiliate but not for the Partnership to speak on the Chapter’s behalf or indicate that they are representing the Chapter’s views.  The Partnership responded that they would not speak on the Chapter’s behalf.  They are more of an information network.  The parent TWS is also an affiliate. 
	

	FFWCC reorganization
	Carrie Sekerak read a FFWCC letter to stakeholders asking for comments on their reorganization.  It was suggested that the Chapter recommend that FFWCC establish partners to conduct education and outreach for invasive species and human/wildlife conflict issues. 
	Carrie Sekerak will respond by deadline, 1/30/04

	COWCH
	Carrie Sekerak reported that there was no activity during last period.  It was suggested that the Chapter could invite interviewees to Spring Conferences.  A target was to get some interviews done this April at the Spring Conference.  Another option if interviewees live near UF, was to have students drive to their residence for the interview.  Dan Dawson suggested that the Chapter could get more students involved by distributing a signup sheet. 
	Paul Moler will develop a list of potential interviewees.  John Humphrey and Carrie Sekerak will talk to UF faculty about promoting the program in classes. 

	Student Chapter Activities
	Dan Dawson reported that the Student Chapter continued the nest box banding project with bluebirds.  A few wood ducks, and kestrels also used the boxes.  The Student Chapter started inventory of wildlife species in the UF Campus Conservation Areas.  The Student Chapter also plans to host the annual Beast Feast, February 21, 2004, and to attend the annual conclave.    
	

	Committee Reports
	
	

	   Audit
	No activity. 
	

	   Membership
	Rog Vanderhoof wrote a response on securing server space to host the Chapter web site.  Rog checked prices and estimated it would be cost $10-12 per month.  He recommended that the Chapter purchase server space from a commercial vendor.  Arnold Brunell suggested that we consider creating an IT committee but it was agreed that the Information Committee could be increased in size or it could create an IT subcommittee.  Carrie offered to draft a letter welcoming new members when they renewed.  A Membership plan is being developed.  
	

	   Certification
	Laura Lowery wrote that the Chapter shouldn’t have a certification committee at the state level because it is already covered at the national level through the TWS website.  However, because TWS wants to have a certification committee at the state Chapter level, and the Strategic Plan specifies that the Chapter actively promote certification, the Board thought it should remain a Chapter committee.  John Humphrey suggested that the Chapter advertise in meeting announcements that Chapter meetings provide continuing education credits.  The committee Chair should determine the contribution toward certification for each Chapter meeting and get that information out on the meeting announcement. 
	Carrie Sekerak will talk with the Chair about increasing the level of activity.  She will also send a memo to all committee Chairs reminding them that they can get assistance from their respective committees. 

	   Education & information
	Education co-chair, Joni Ellis, wrote that there is an International Migratory Bird Day (www.birdday.org) coming up in April.  She recommended that all members get information on the day from the web site www.birdday.org.  Information co-chair, Hugh Boyter, and others wrote up some ideas of how the Information Committee would be structured without the production of a hard-copy of the newsletter, as was discussed at the Fall meeting.  There will be periodic emails sent to members when updates have been made to the web site or when time-sensitive material is available.  Arnold Brunell raised the issue that the web site may not be as effective as a hard copy for raising the Chapter’s profile to a wider range of groups.  It was suggested that the Chapter include an electronic copy of the Logo with all electronic correspondence.  A motion was made to have the newsletter discontinued and all information moved to the web site.  
	Approved motion.  The Chapter will follow-up within a year with some measure of evaluation to see if the web format is being used by members.   

	   Awards
	No report.  
	

	   Scholarship
	The Chair wrote that there is a tie between two students.  A tie-breaking vote is pending. 
	

	   Conservation
	Carrie Sekerak wrote a letter to Brevard County on behalf of the Chapter on the importance of scrub habitat in the SEA Ordinance, which will be presented by Becky Smith to the County Commissioners at a hearing on January 26.   The Tenth Sanctuary (cat advocacy group) is having a meeting in mid February in central Florida and it was requested by the Feral Cat Steering Committee that the Chapter send a representative to the meeting.  
	

	   Nominating and elections
	No report 
	

	   Program 
	See spring conference 
	

	Spring 2004 Conference
	Jay Exum handed out a preliminary agenda for the meeting.  The meeting will be in Mt. Dora at Lakeside Inn (room rate $75) with potential dates being April 7-9 (Wed – Fri).  The theme will be wildlife and water.  The Board discussed a number of potential plenary speakers.  Jay reviewed the people and duties involved in the Spring meeting.  It was decided that the early registration fee would be $10 lower than late registration fee. 
	

	Strategic Plan


	Carrie Sekerak reported that she and Steve Rockwood talked with representatives from several conservation organizations about their Executive Director positions.  Two groups recommended that it is most effective when an Executive Director focuses on policy issues and fund-raising is handled by professional fundraisers.  More chapters will be polled to see which models for Executive Directors are being applied.  Dale Gawlik distributed a first draft of the member survey that was started at the Fall meeting.   The questions were taken from places in the goals of the Strategic Plan where more information was specifically needed from members.  The questions should represent a starting point for a full questionnaire where a possible wider range of information needs are met.  It was agreed that the questions should be reformatted so answers are categorical rather than open-ended, and that they can be placed on the web page rather than distributed via email.  Steve Stiegler indicated that the web page could be configured to automatically tally the responses.  When the web page questionnaire is ready, members will be notified by email to take the survey.  This should occur before April so that the results can be reviewed at the Spring meeting.  
	Carrie Sekerak, Arnold Brunell and Steve Rockwood will get more feedback on Exec. Director positions.  Kristee Booth will be asked by Carrie to take comments from the Board and revise questions so the answers are categorical and are suitable for the web.  

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	TWS 2004 National meeting
	Meeting will be in Calgary, Canada.  Three Board members (Steve Stiegler, John Morgan, and Arnold Brunell) were willing to be considered as candidates for Chapter-sponsored travel to the meeting. 
	

	2004 Fall Meeting
	The meeting will be in the panhandle, but probably not further west than Apalachicola.  The Chapter will try to provide more advance notice of meeting.
	

	Meeting Adjourned 1516
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